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In 2005 and 2008, the Oregon Legislative Assembly passed legislation making a change to 
Oregon’s public records law.  These changes have provided toe opportunity for Oregon’s public 
safety officers to request that their personal information be protected from public disclosure.   
 
Effective March 11, 2008, ORS 192.501 includes the following: 
 

“The following public records are exempt from disclosure under  
ORS 192.410 to 192.505 unless the public interest requires disclosure in the 
particular instance. . .  
(31)(b) If requested by a public safety officer, as defined in  
ORS 181.610, the home address and home telephone number 
of the public safety officer contained in records of the Department of Public Safety 
Standards and Training.” 

 
This law allows public safety officers to protect the above information from disclosure if a public 
agency such as DPSST receives a public records request.  However, each officer who wishes the 
exemption to apply must specifically request it.  DPSST has created this form for that purpose. 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
According to the provisions of ORS 192.501(31)(b): 
 

 I request that my home address and home telephone number be exempt from disclosure by 
the Department of Public Safety Standards and Training. 
 
 
 
                 
  Signature        Date 
 

Return to: DPSST, Standards and Certification 
 4190 Aumsville Hwy SE 

Salem, OR  97317 
 Fax (503) 378-4600 
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